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Strathcona Hotel

Policies & Procedures

Policy: 
Safe work procedures, housekeeping
Revised:
February 21, 2013

This policy is written in accordance with the laws of British Columbia and Workers Compensation Board to ensure proper use of protective gear, safe work habits and procedures when working with chemicals and or the possibility of exposure to bodily fluids.  
To ensure that we keep our work place safe and to limit the risk for exposure to various potentially harmful substances including bodily fluids the following procedures must be followed:

· All room attendants and janitors must wear protective gloves when using cleaning chemicals at all times. 
· All room attendants and janitors must wear protective gloves and goggles when refilling cleaning bottles at the chemical refill dispenser/unit. 
· Only bottles that are clearly labeled may be used. If you find a bottle that has no label or if the label is so worn/washed out that it’s not legible then bring bottle to your supervisor.
· All room attendants and laundry attendants are highly recommended to wear protective gloves when “stripping room” collecting towels and linen as these items has been exposed to bodily fluids. 
· If there are excessive amounts of bodily fluids especially blood found on sheets, towels etc while “stripping rooms” extra precaution must be taken.  Use double gloves; proceed to put items in red garbage bag which can be found in each room attendant’s locker. This indicates that items are contaminated.
· Laundry attendant will proceed with extra caution when items are brought down in a red laundry bag as this indicates items are contaminated. All items must be handled with double gloves and washed separately.
· When cleaning a room, night club or any public lounges extra care must be taken when emptying garbage. Never press down hard on garbage to make it more compact this is to avoid contact with any sharp object such as needles and broken glass. If a needle is found, contact your supervisor who will bring a needle container for the safe removal of the needle. If supervisor is not around the needle box can be found in the janitorial closet.
· Personal hygiene is of outmost importance to protect yourself and others from the potential exposure of hazardous substances. All housekeeping staff must wash their hands before entering the staff room for their break regardless if consuming any food and or drinks. ALWAYS WASH HANDS BEFORE BREAK AND WHEN FINISHED WORK! 
There are no exceptions to this procedure and if not followed you may be subject to progressive discipline.
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